
 
We would like to wish everyone a very happy Easter and 
hope you all enjoy the break, it’s been a very busy term! 
Don’t forget the Easter challenges to keep you busy over the 
holidays! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Barton Camp – The children and staff had a wonderful time at this year’s 
Barton Camp. They thoroughly enjoyed the tobogganing and archery, and 
walking off all the hot chocolate and biscuits!  

 

 

LOST PROPERTY – On Monday 9th April lost property will be displayed in 
the Small Hall – this will include any property left behind from Camp. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Singapore noodles and chocolate mousse were on the menu for the last week 

of our four week cookery course with the Square 
Food Foundation. Delicious! We would like to 
express a huge thank you to our visiting chefs 
from Square Food for adding flavour to Term 4 at 

FFPS and an equally huge thank you to our parents and 
children for all their hard work and commitment to the 
experience. We will publish all the delicious recipes that the 
children and their parents have made on our website. 



Year 4 - After spending Term 4 learning all about Uganda, Year 4 were lucky 
enough to cook a Ugandan meal with Mrs Godfrey. We made Matooke (a beef 
and plantain stew) and Ugali (mashed cornflour), and got to try some of the 
ingredients as we cooked. Best of all, we got to try our meal afterwards! 

 

 
 
 
 
The Little Princess Trust provides real hair wigs free of charge to children 
and young adults up to the age of 24 that have sadly lost their own hair 
due to cancer treatment and other illnesses. 
 

Tilly and Emmy White were very brave and 
had their beautiful hair restyled and donated 
it to The Princess Trust, which makes them 
heroes we think! Tilly had 13 inches cut off 
and Emmy had just under 12 inches. This is 
a very worthy cause and 

I’m sure you’ll agree that their new hair 
styles look absolutely fabulous. They were 
awarded with their Respect badges, well 
done girls, you should be very proud. If 
you are interested in donating to this 
great charity their website is: 
http://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/ 

 

 

Merit awards awaded for outstanding achievement throughout this term: 
Enthusiasm: Hollie Bridges; Deontae Temple 
Challenge: Amelia Rose Mansie; Lexi Lewis; Mason Dumphy; 
Alannah O’Connor; Ruby-May Talbot 
Learning Together: Tyzon Lloyd; Mason Swatton; Tyler 
Brunsdon; Tom West;  
Respect: Ruby-Mae Mosby; Maya Brown; Louie Malin; Emmy 

White; Tilly White 



Flamboyant Flamingo Fiesta Trail, The Methodist Church 
Art club have excelled again in decorating, this time a 
flamingo, for the Methodist Church Trail. The trail is over 
the Easter holidays and the flamingos, decorated by 
several schools, will be on display in shop windows 
around Bristol. Your child should have brought home a 
leaflet with all the details and a map of the trail. 
 
 

Breakfast club – Spanish themed 
The children enjoyed, Spanish 
omelette; doughnuts; sponge; 
Spanish bread, jam. 
 

 

 

After School Club will begin again on Monday 9th 
April for those that have registered their places. 
Just a polite reminder that if your child does not 
attend for 2 weeks in a row their place will go to 

people on the reserve lists. There are still a few spaces in: 

Brilliant Bodz – The children have fun learning how to take care of their 
bodies through healthy eating and exercise. 

Gardening – Next term gardening will be sowing lots of 
seeds to grow  our own fruit and veg. We are going to 
see who can grow the tallest sunflower and how big 
we can grow a pumpkin for harvest. 

Adventure – At Adventure club we use our imaginations! We have been 
pirates, mermaids and even our own made up superheroes, 
and made them into comics. We have been on treasure 
hunts, painted rocks, built dens and been on bug hunts. 
Next term we’re hoping to spend lots of time in our 
campsite in the forest! 

Sports clubs – Next term we will be playing rounders, 
why not come and work on your 
bat and ball skills? The children 
love being part of a team and 
always have lots of fun! 

 
 

 



Warning!!! The Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency 
have issued a warning to keep head lice treatments away from naked 
flames. 

 Some products for the removal of head lice can ignite when on the hair 
and cause serious harm in the presence of an open flame or other source 

of ignition such as when lighting cigarettes. 
 Instructions for use should always be followed, including warnings to 

keep hair away from naked flame when using these products. 

 Pharmacists are encouraged to help the person with head lice and/or their 
parents or caregivers to consider the advantages and disadvantages of 

each treatment option (see NHS Choices page on Head lice and nits and 
the Head lice Clinical Knowledge Summary from NICE for more information 

on options for eradication). 

 
 

We still have places available in our nursery for September 2018. If you 
have a child who is 3 before 31st August this year and 
would like to attend our nursery please ring or pop into 
the school office for more information. 

  

Classopoly –Attendance – Cinnamon class, Glorious Gloop and Sage class 

won ipad time. 

KS1 
Position 

Class % Attendance KS2 
Position 

Class % 
Attendance 

1st  Juniper 96.3% 1st  Black Pepper 96.7% 

2nd  Nigella 95.3% 2nd  Thyme 96.6% 

3rd   Urfa 94.3% 3rd   Sorrel 95.8% 

4th  Fennel 92% 4th  Nutmeg 94.2% 

5th  Sage 91.3% 5th  Cinnamon 93.8% 

6th  Parsley 90.3% 6th  Hibiscus 93.1% 

   7th Basil 92.4% 

   8th  Star Anise 92% 

Attendance Comment 

99% - 100% Outstanding 

97% - 98% Excellent 

95% - 96% Great (School attendance target is 95%) 

93% - 94% Satisfactory 

Less than 93% Must do better 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://cks.nice.org.uk/head-lice#!scenario


All of these children came 

into school every day 

reaching 100% attendance 

in terms 4&5, well done 

to you all that’s a 

brilliant achievement!  

 

These children 

managed 95% plus 

attendance throughout 

terms 4&5, which is 

brilliant, keep up the 

good work! 

 

Menu for the week beginning 9 April 2018 - Week 3: 
Monday: Cheesy Pizza & Wedges : Vegetarian Bolognaise & Pasta : Salad Bar 

Tuesday: Chicken Curry & Rice : Quorn frankfurter Pasta Bake : Salad Bar 
Wednesday: Roast Chicken & Roast Potatoes : Country Vegetable Pie 
Thursday: Beef Bolognaise & Pasta : Mild Potato & Chickpea Curry : Salad Bar 

Friday: Fish Fingers & Chips : Bean & Pepper Fajita : Salad Bar 

 
AWARDS: Bronze Awards: Dominik Kowalczuk; Theo Souch; Rubi Rudge; Leo 

Knowlson; Lola Hancock; Milo Powell; Poppy Jenkins; Amelie Johns; Isabella 
Webber; Sapphire Billings; Sande Amollo; Preston Peart; Layla-Rae Rudge; Lillie-

Rose Horlock; Brock Williams; Archie Collins; Aiden Viner; Max Matlacki; 
Lacie-May Bodnarazek; Hollie Young; Oumie Barrow Silver Awards: Ava Fry; Jake 

Tucker; Landon Maynard Maths Badges: Kennerleigh Bateman; Ruby May Talbot; 
Segun Sissoko; Shelly Skinner; Minnie Workman; Tom West; Lily Brace; Connie 

Bradley; Chloe Thompson; Oliver Alford; Ashton Haddow; Kieran Harding; Olivia 
King; Lily Bourton; Kiera Pullin; Lily Grace Beacham; Molly White; Ruby May 
Mosby; Jayden Pearce; Lilly-May Anstey; Alfie Butler; Eleanor Holden; Brooke Spicer; 

Mason Swatton; Sam Campho-Smith; Rhylee Spencer Spelling Badges: Oliver Goldyn; 
Riley Grimmer; Logan Brookes; Hollie Bridges; Megan Jackson; Danil Garashchenko; 

Amelia-Rose Shackell; Jake Pullin; Hollie Dunn; Kayden-Jay Silverthorne; Okhale 
Oziegbe; Nia Shaji; Kiera Smith; Sam Campho-Smith; Daria Garashchenko; Cassie 

Hollis; Karson Nichols; Jack Dickinson; Hollie Hughes; Peyton Whitfield; Woody 
Jewell; Alice Brace; Lily Bourton; Ruby Portingale; Noah Bevan; Isabella Webber; 

Amelia Mansie; Talia Thomas; Jake Whitfield; Jazmine Harris; Alfie Baldwin; 
Sapphire Billings; Tommylee McGauley; James Showering; Tyrone Collins Out of 

School achievements: Darja Garashchenko, swimming; Willow Wiltshire, 
gymnastics 

Readers of the Term and received Amazon voucher: Cassie Wootten; Noah Bevan; 
Georgia Hastler; Rosie James; Ford Griffin; Skye Smith; Tilly May White; Cameron 

Lewis; Lashonda Burke; Owen Jones-Wring; Lily Cogzell-Fisher; Darja Garashchenko; 
Olivia Lainchbury; Jacob Cole 



Year 5 pupils from Fair Furlong Primary School visited the SS Great Britain 
in January with the Golden Ticket scheme.  Following 
their visit, the pupils were all given a golden ticket 
which enables them to revisit, with their families, and 
the entire party can enter free of charge.  The expiry 
date for these tickets is 15th April (handily including 
the Easter holiday) It will be fantastic if as many 
families as possible are able to take advantage of the 
offer.  

 

Dates for your Diary :   

Term 5 
Monday 9 April   Term 5 begins 

Monday 9 April    Art Day 

Thursday 12th April   Y2 SATs Parents Meeting 2.45pm 
Monday 16 April   Nigella class to Puxton Park 

Wednesday 18 April   Fennell class to Puxton Park 
Monday 30 April   Parsley class to Bristol Zoo 

Wednesday 2 May   Urfa class to Bristol Zoo 

MONDAY 7 MAY   BANK HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 
Monday 14-18 May   Y6 SATs week 

Friday 27 April   Urfa class assembly 
Friday 4 May   Parsley class assembly 

Friday 25 May   End of term 5 

Term 6 
Monday 4 June   Term 6 begins 

Monday 4-8 June   Healthy & Safe week 

Friday 8 June   Y6 Life Skills, Create Centre 
Monday 2 July   Phase 3 Sports Morning 

Tuesday 3 July   Phase 2 Sports Morning 
Wednesday 4 July   Phase 1 Sports Morning 

Thursday 5 July   NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Tuesday 10 July   Phase 3 Performance, 9.00am 
Wednesday 11 July   Phase 3 Performance, 5.00pm – NO AFTER SCHOOL  

CLUBS 
Thursday 12 July   NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Tuesday 17 July   Y6 Leavers Event 

Friday 20 July   Children’s last day – NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Inset days remaining for school year 17/18 
Monday 23 & Tuesday 24 July 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  There are a few dates when there will be NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
running due to staff training, performances and end of term. These are: 

Thursday 5th, Wednesday 11th, Thursday 12th and Friday 20th July 



Letters Home this week; Easter Egg competition; DT 
competition; Family Questionnaire; Termly Newsletters 

 
 

Solar Panel update: To date they have produced 

54320kw of electricity, this is enough to run 7 

school computers for 10864 hours, or 453 days!! 

 
 

In our local community over the next few weeks: 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


